
 

 

Once Upon A Time 
September 2015 –parent plan 

 
Our topics this term will be based around a variety of interesting and 
unusual fairy tales. We will share lots of stories, including The Snow 

Queen, The Little Red Hen and The Emperor’s New Clothes. We will be 
writing invitations, letters, stories and information, alongside daily 

phonics sessions.  
In science we shall learn about materials, exploring their uses and 

investigating which materials are best for a specific purpose.  
In our topic sessions we will find out about the weather, including wind, 
snow and the climate around the world. This will tie in with our art and 
DT lessons where we shall paint, use chalks, make models using clay and 

cook.  
Our music lessons will focus on pulse, rhythm and orchestration, initially 

using Saint Saens ‘Carnival of the animals’. 
Our maths sessions will begin with counting, ordering and reading and 

writing numbers. We shall then move onto using numbers to solve 
problems, including addition and subtraction.  

Paul Ward will take PE on a Tuesday afternoon. We will also have other 
PE lessons so please can PE kits be in school all the time. 

Outdoor Learning will be on a Friday afternoon, so on a Friday children 
can come to school in old and warm clothes. Please make sure children 
have wellies in school on a Friday - we will provide waterproofs to keep 

everyone dry! 
 

I have planned lots of exciting activities which I can’t wait to teach! 
Please remember that Reception parents are very welcome to come into 
school in the morning to help hang up coats and to see their child begin 
their day. I will bring the children out after school every day so please 

do ask me if you have any questions.  
 

Laura Davies 


